
 MINUTES OF PACKARDS OF OREGON, INC., MEMBERSHIP MEETING
June 14, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 6:54 p.m., at The Peppermill Restaurant, Aloha, OR, by Robert
Douglas, Vice President (Co-Director).

Present: Monte Glud, President (Co-Director)    Matt Hackney, Co-Tour Director
Robert Douglas, Vice President (Co-Director) Elaine Glud, Secretary

 Howard Freedman, Treasurer    John Imlay, Editor
Dave McCready    Karla Hackney
Frankie Douglas     Evelyn Freedman  
Gary & Jackie Martin    William Price  
Wade & Patsy Miller    Susie & George Chobin
Stan & Beverly Richards    Robert & Kathryn Randall

No Packards were driven to the meeting this evening.

After a motion, which was seconded and unanimously approved, the reading of the Minutes of the
May, 2016 meeting were dispensed.  All Packard Club minutes are on the Club’s website.

Treasurer’s Report: $5,288.77. 

 Editor’s Report: The next Clipper will be mailed out within the next two weeks.  The deadline for
articles in the next issue is September 1, 2016.   Beverly complimented John and Joe for their
fabulous work on the Clipper.

The Classic Car Club Strawberry Social at Bill Jabs’ home was a wonderful day on June 12, 2016.

There are no new members to welcome.

John mentioned the June 25, 2016 tour to the two LeMay Museums, which will be a 1 day event,
in Tacoma, Washington.   The group attending will meet at Elmer’s Restaurant,  Delta Park,  at
6:45 am for coffee and donuts, before heading to Tacoma at 7:15 am. 

 Matt handed out a flyer for The Packards of Oregon Annual Pumpkin Tour, October 14-16, 2016,
and briefly went over the itinerary.  He also mentioned the Western Heritage Air Museum (Hood
River) Newsletter was worthwhile and recommended subscribing to it.  On the second Saturday in
September the Museum will put on a fly- in with 300 airplanes, including a restored Stearman Bi-
Plane, which Gary Martin had made the pattern for the gear castings when the airplane was being
restored.   There will be rides available also.   In July the Museum will put on a car show.  They
are planning events to attract young people.  
 
Matt discussed the Forest Grove Concours scheduled for July 17, 2016, and said registration of 
cars is going on now, either online or by obtaining a form to fill out and mailing it in.   



The July 23, 2016, 100  Anniversary of the Columbia Gorge Highway Tour is coming up andth

registration is online at www.herh.org.  

Bob Strauss, who had the neon memorabilia collection, including a 20' Packard neon sign, was
recently killed falling off a ladder.  

George Choban is working on his 1948 blue New Yorker Chrysler steering box; Howard is
working on his 1948 Cadillac master cylinder and mentioned his Citroen is on display at Brooks.  

 Karla visited and had dinner with George Riehl, who is in great spirits.  He enjoyed seeing Matt’s
pictures of his trip to San Francisco.  George would like to be picked up for any tours going on in
his area.  

Quinton Robbins had a heart attack after hiking 10 miles in British Columbia.  He has been
released from the hospital, after a triple by pass operation, and will be going to live with his
brother for now. 
 
The meeting adjourned.
  
Submitted by Elaine Glud, Secretary  

http://www.herh.org.
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